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Aloha Chairman Galuteria and vice chair Ryan and members of the committee on 
Hawaiian Affairs.  I am Soulee Stroud, president of the Association of Hawaiian 
Civic Clubs here to support Senate Bill 981, Relating to the Office of Hawaiian 
Affairs.   
 
This is one of several bills introduced by the Office of Hawaiian Affairs, and on 
January 22, 2011 the Association Board of Directors met and reviewed the 
summaries of the OHA bills.  The Board represents all the councils and all sixty 
component clubs of our organization, and voted unanimously to support the OHA 
legislative package. 
 
This particular OHA bill would amend Chapter 10 of the Hawaii Revised Statutes 
to add a section that requires training on Native Hawaiian and Traditional 
and Customary Rights, Native Hawaiian and Hawaiian Natural Resource 
Protection and Access Rights, and the State’s Obligations under the Public 
Trust.  
 
Training of this kind is long over-due, given the dynamics of a changing 
population in Hawaii.   While we support this measure, we will also offer our 
support to the Office of Hawaiian Affairs to assist wherever we can be useful in 
this effort. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify and we urge the passage of this bill. 
 
Contact:  Jalna Keala, jalna.keala@hawaiiatel.net     
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